
 July 7,  2025 Argyle Village Board Meeting 

Those in attendance: Mayor Darren Smith, Trustees Anthony Montello, Ian Hamilton, Faith St. 

John, Joy MacKenzie, Clerk Joyann Stimpson, Water Commissioner Kevin Gorman, Sarah 

Huggins, Tracy Lucarelli, Candance Balmer, Scott Lufkin, Jessie Lavaign, Scott Baldwin, Brenden 

Becker. 

On a motion made by Trustee MacKenzie, seconded by Trustee Hamilton, and carried, the Board 

approved the June 2, 2025 minutes with a clarification. 

Public hearing opened at 5:37 P.M. 

Candace Balmer from RCAP presented her findings on the income survey. The presentation is 

listed separately with the minutes. 

Brenden Becker from Lamont Engineering presided over the public hearing. 

-EFC grant money has $25 million available 

 -application deadline is July 31, 2025 

 -grant applications are very competitive 

 -grants are based on a point system 

 -Mayor needs letters of support 

Water Commissioner Kevin Gorman informed the Board that the wells were all running 

smoothly but the area around the wells needed to be mowed. 

Mayor Smith spoke to Supervisor Henke about the Village moving to the new office space at no 

charge. 

The Board decided the sale of the Stiles’s house should be a referendum on the November 

ballot, have deed restrictions, be sub-divided. 

Next Board meeting is scheduled for August 4, 2025. 

On a motion made by Trustee Hamilton, seconded by Trustee MacKenzie, and carried, the Clerk 

was allowed to pay the warrants for the month of July, 2025 

On a motion made by Trustee MacKenzie, seconded by Trustee Montello, and carried, the 

meeting was adjourned at 7:31. 

Joyann Stimpson 

Argyle Village Clerk 


